THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG) Minutes 
Wednesday 1st February 2017 
Present:
George Jones, Anne Turnbull, Margaret Chappell, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe, Anne Davies, Christine Hall, Dr Hassan (Partner), Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes)
Apologies:
Margaret Taylor, Linda Gibson, Anne Jordan
1. WELCOME AND INTRODCUTIONS

Jennifer Wood welcomed all to the meeting.
2. ROLE OF THE GROUP 

Patient Participation Group members must be registered at the Ferryhill & Chilton Medical Practice. 
The role is to provide constructive patient feedback, acting as a critical friend without taking up personal issues or complaints at the meeting. 

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the 1st November 2016 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

4. MATTERS ARISIING

4.1 Chilton Health Centre

Several members felt that the lack of a noticeboard at Chilton was detrimental to patient care as they were not notified of changes, Jennifer advised that noticeboards have been purchased and delivered and we are awaiting the joiner to fit them.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood

Margaret Chappell felt it was inappropriate for Durham County Council to have a display board in Chilton Health Centre promoting Chilton Community Centre, Dr Hassan and other members of the group felt it was beneficial for the local population to know what is available to them and a good thing if it encourages patients to get more active.
Several members felt that one dropped kerb for disabled access was not enough at Chilton Health Centre and Marion Mitchell confirmed she had contacted Christine Potts to take this to Durham County Council and it was agreed that three dropped kerbs were necessary and are now in the hands of Durham County Council.

Jennifer confirmed that the Residents Association have agreed to install planters around the Chilton Health Centre area.

4.2 Hearing Aid Battery Provision
At a previous meeting Jennifer advised that hearing aid batteries are available at Bishop Auckland General Hospital during office hours from the Outpatient Department, Sedgefield Community Hospital between 8.30am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday from the Main Reception and Spennymoor Library every 4th Tuesday of the month between 2.00pm – 5.00pm.
The DDES Wide Patient Participation Group were also taking hearing aid battery provision up as an issue and intended to suggest the Community Chemists supply the batteries.  Dr Hassan suggested to the group that they also raise the issue with their local MP.
ACTION
Patient Participation Group
5. PATIENT SURVEY AND FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST RESULTS

5.1
Patient Survey


Jennifer advised that this has not changed/updated since the November 2016 meeting.
5.2
Friends and Family Test
The Practice continues to take part in the Friends and Family Test and the latest analysis was generally positive, as the Friends and Family Test are anonymous we are unable to follow up any negative comments with the patients.
How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?

	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely nor Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don't Know

	5
	1
	0
	0
	0
	0


Thinking about your response to this question, what is the main reason why you feel this way?

	Nice atmosphere, clean, pleasant staff, well organised, approachable staff, spotless.

	Very happy with service.


6. FEEDBACK OF AGREED PRIORITIES 2015/2016

Flu Vaccination 2016/2017
Margaret Chappell was concerned that the flu uptake in patients aged 65 and over was only 49% however Jennifer reassured that the flu campaign is still running as it runs from 1st September 2016 until the 31st March 2017.

The Redesign of Ferryhill reception area

Fiona advised that we are in the process of moving the paper medical records for the Ferryhill residents which are currently stored behind main reception at Ferryhill down to a secure room in the Chilton Health Centre, as these are rarely used with most of the information being held on computer since 1992, however if necessary the paper medical records can be easily retrieved from Chilton Health Centre.  Once the notes and shelving units have been moved to Chilton Health Centre the room at the back of main reception at Ferryhill will be redecorated and furnished with a view to relocating some the of desk (mainly those with their back to the Reception) into this other room to ensure confidentiality whilst on the telephone.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood & Fiona Almond

Automatic Doors at Ferryhill
Margaret Chappell asked if a second single automatic door could be installed at Ferryhill (as is at Chilton) to endeavour to retain the heat in the building in the winter months as when the wooden doors are left open for disabled access the surgery loses a lot of heat out of the door.
ACTION
Jennifer Wood

7. PRACTICE ISSUES

7.1
Care Quality Commission Inspection
The Practice had a Care Quality Commission inspection on 12th September 2016 and have just received the final reports where a rating of Good across the board was received which the Practice are delighted with.  Jennifer gave copies to the group and will publish the reports on the Practice website.
7.2
Saturday Morning Surgeries

Jennifer advised in line with the forthcoming changes to the Urgent Care provision the Surgery will no longer be open on a Saturday morning from the end  of March 2017, with Saturday 25th March 2017 being the last Saturday Ferryhill Surgery will be open.  There are posters displaying the forthcoming closure on the main doors at Ferryhill Surgery and Chilton Health Centre.

8. PATIENT GROUP ISSUES

8.1 Appointments System
It was clarified that there are no prebooked appointments with a GP on a Monday apart from the Extended Hours from 6.00pm – 7.30pm.  All GP appointments on a Monday become available at 8.15am and 12.00noon each Monday.

Jennifer advised the GP’s and Management Team are having a meeting next Tuesday 7th February 2017 to discuss amongst other things the appointments system and how it has been working since the changes in the summer.  Dr Hassan explained that the changes were in response to an increase in demand and at a previous meeting several members raised the fact that Receptionists ask them to provide an a short explanation of the problem when booking an appointment and felt that this was intrusive, Dr Hassan explained that the GP’s ask the Receptionist to ask for a brief explanation ie upset tummy, headache etc as it helps them to signpost patients to the correct clinician ie a GP or a Nurse Practitioner (who can see a lot of what a GP sees and can also prescribe and refer if necessary).

Dr Hassan advised that there was no “perfect model” and that the Practice were trying to reach out to as many patients as possible and that by having Telephone Consultations they can speak to more patients in a 3 hours surgery than they can if they were all Face to Face appointments.

Some members felt frustrated that patients cannot book an appointment further ahead than one week and would support the Practice in opening a few appointments per surgery further into the future, it was agreed to take this suggestion to the meeting next Tuesday.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood & Fiona Almond

9. ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP
9.1 Change to Urgent Care Centre

Anne Turnbull advised that there is going to be a leaflet door drop from 1st March 2017 explaining the changes to Urgent Care to patients and the need to ring 111 from 6.00pm – 8.00pm Monday to Friday and 8.00am – 1.00pm Saturday and Sunday and Bank Holidays and be directed to a site that will be open.

10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

10.1 Date of Next Meeting

Due to the patient survey not being updated since the last meeting and the flu campaign still on-going with no final figures to report it was agreed that quarterly meetings should be moved to twice yearly meetings:
Thursday 13th April 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill
Tuesday 3rd October 2017, 6.00pm – Ferryhill
